
FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY 
Not the official minutes of the Board of Education 

THE BOARD REPORT 
BLAIR COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 
The Board of Education met on Monday, September 10, 2018 at The Blair Community Schools 
Administration Building for a 7:00 pm Regular Board of Education Meeting.  Board members present were:  
Lyle Schjodt, Kari Loseke, Jennifer Reyzlik, Deb Parks, Bob Schoby, Brad Kreifels, Brandi Petersen, Denise 
Ray, and Ginger Fredericksen.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance: 
Mr. Tom Anderson, Blair High School Principal, introduced Student Senate Officers who led the Board in 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
2018-19 Budget Hearing:  Entered into at 7:06pm – 7:08pm 
The Board convened a public hearing for the purpose of accepting comments and questions on the proposed 
budget. There were no comments or questions.    
 
2018-19 Tax Request Hearing: Entered into at 7:08pm – 7:10pm 
The Board convened a public hearing for the purpose of accepting comments and questions on the proposed 
2018-19 tax request.  There were no comments or questions. 
 
Recognitions: 
Cubby’s Convenience Store – Blair: Mr. De Lone Wilson, President of Cubby’s, and Mr. Mark Ryan, 
Cubby’s Marketing Director, were in attendance to present Blair Community Schools with a check for the 
amount of $1,626.00. The money was raised from their ongoing “Let’s Raise Some Dough” fundraiser where 
Cubby’s pledges to donate $1.00 for every large pizza sold to Blair Community Schools. Thank you to 
Cubby’s for their continued support and commitment to Blair Community Schools.    

• Approved to accept the donation from Cubby’s Convenience Store in the amount of $1,626.00.  
 

Acceptance of Gifts: 
The Blair Wrestling Club:  

• Approved the donation in the amount of $2,500.00 from the Blair Community Schools Foundation 
on behalf of the Blair Wrestling Club to cover expenses for the BHS Wrestling team to attend the 
Flatwater Fracas Wrestling Tournament in Grand Island. 

 
Consideration of Communications: 
Blair FFA Chapter 

• Approved the request from the Blair FFA Chapter to volunteer and attend the Nebraska Steak Fry in 
Fort Calhoun on Sunday, September 30, 2018. 

FBLA Fall Leadership Conference 
• Approved the request for FBLA members to attend the Fall Leadership Conference in Chicago, 

Illinois on November 1st through November 4th, 2018. 
BHS Choir Trip 

• Approved the request for the BHS Choir to travel to Minneapolis, MN after the end of the 2018-19 
school year with no District funds being used.  

BHS Concert Choir, Omaha Symphony 
• Approved the BHS Concert Choir, under the direction of Mr. Dan Hutsell, to take part in the Omaha 

Symphony Choral Collaborative project for the fall of 2018. 
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Policy Committee:  Met on Monday, August 27, 2018 at 4:30pm. 

• Approved on first notification revisions to policy 402.02-Employee Orientation. 
 
Curriculum Committee:  Met on Thursday, August 30, 2018 at 12:00pm.  
BG&T Committee:  Met on Thursday, August 23, 2018 at 4:30pm. 
Finance Committee:  Met on Thursday, September 6, 2018 at 12:45pm. 
 
Approval of 2018-19 Budget: 

• Approved the 2018-19 budget for Washington County School District 89-0001 as presented. 
 
2018-19 Tax Request Resolution: 

• Approved the 2018-19 Tax Request Resolution for Washington County School District 89-0001 as 
presented. 
 

Adjournment: 
The meeting adjourned at 8:18pm. Upcoming Board Meeting:  October 8, 2018 at 7:00pm located at the 
Blair Administration Office.  
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Randall Gilson, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 


